
THE CORPORATION OF THE TOWNSHIP OF HORTON 
 

Recreation Committee Meeting 
June 18, 2021 

9:30 a.m. 
 

There was a Meeting of the Recreation Committee held in the Municipal Council 
Chambers on Friday June 18th, 2021.  Present were Chair Doug Humphries, Mayor Dave 
Bennett and Public Advisory Members Barb Dickson and Sharon Bennett.  Staff in 
attendance was Amanda Ryan Receptionist/Clerk– Recording Secretary.   

Public Advisory Member Ralph Miller sent regrets. 

1. CALL TO ORDER 

Chair Humphries called the meeting to order at 9:30 a.m. 

2. DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY INTEREST 
 
There was no declaration of pecuniary interest expressed by Members of the 
Committee. 
 

3. MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING: 

Moved by Sharon Bennett 
Seconded by Barb Dickson  

 

THAT the Recreation Committee approved the March 19th, 2021 Minutes  
Carried 

 
  

4. OPEN ISSUES/REPORTS: 
i. Ontario Winter Games - 2022 

Mayor Bennett stated that Cindy Burwell was hired as the coordinator for 
the Winter Games.  She is well versed in the roll as she has assisted in the 
execution of the Olympics previously.  A decision will be made in September 
by those in charge of the event whether the games will indeed proceed as 
planned in 2022, or if they will be rescheduled for a later date due to the 
COVID-19 pandemic.   
 

ii. Horton Recreation Association (HRA) 
Chair Humphries reported that nothing has been done to date.  Mayor 
Bennett expressed that the discussion of this should be an in-person 



gathering, and until restrictions lift due to the COVID-19 pandemic work on 
this subject is very difficult to proceed. 
 

iii. Beer Return Update 
Ms. Ryan reported that the return has not been completed and will report 
on finances attained from it at that time. 
 

iv. Participaction Update 
Chair Humphries expressed the pleasant buzz in the community about the 
Participaction Challenge.  Ms. Ryan stated that registration gifts and prizes 
have arrived.  She also stated that there has been some confusion and 
therefore emails being exchanged about registration lists for events and 
accountability.  Ms. Ryan asked for direction on needing lists of names and 
their importance to the group.  It was stated that as funds were received on 
loan from a sub-committee of Recreation to cover the cost of registration, 
that names be provided for accountability and audit purposes. 
 

v. Fence Around Property 
Mayor Bennett expressed concerns about seeing tracks that look to be 
damaging the volleyball courts.   
 

5. NEW BUSINESS: 
 

6. STAFF/MEMBER CONCERNS: 
 
i.      NEXT MEETING: 
 
Regular scheduled meeting 
 
i. July 16, 2021 at 9:30 a.m. in Council Chambers 

 
 

i. ADJOURNMENT 
 
Chair Humphries declared the meeting adjourned at 10:28 a.m. 

 

             

CHAIR Doug Humphries    CAO/Clerk Hope Dillabough 


